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Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 

 

The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly 

email notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This 

week’s topics are listed below. 

 

 

Action Items 

• None 

 

Need to Know 

• Reminder: Partnerships for Local Agriculture & Nutrition Transformation in Schools 

(PLANTS), Applications Due January 22, 2024 

• Reminder: Supporting Community Agriculture and Local Education Systems (Project 

SCALES), Applications for First Cohort Due January 26, 2024 

• USDA 2023-24 School Food Authority (SFA) Survey on Supply Chain Disruption and Student 

Participation  

• Resource Roundup: Monitoring Order Status of USDA Foods 

 

Good to Know 

• Recording Available for Team Nutrition’s webinar: Level Up Your Professional Standards 

Tracking 

• School Nutrition Environment and Services: Policies and Practices That Promote Healthy 

Eating Among K-12 Students 

 

Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch 

Tray, visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Need to Know 

Reminder: Partnerships for Local Agriculture & Nutrition Transformation in Schools 

(PLANTS), Applications Due January 22, 2024 

Led by Chef Ann Foundation, these projects will support regional efforts to expand scratch-cooked 

meal programs, increase equity, foster a resilient supply chain, and create scalable and sustainable 

change for school districts across the country. Chef Ann Foundation’s PLANTS was awarded $7.8 

million and will provide sub-grants of $500,000-$600,000 to each of eight awardees. These grants 

will increase opportunities for regional small- and mid-scale producers, aggregators, and processors to 

become part of the K-12 school food market. Applications close on January 22, 2024. 

 

 

Reminder: Supporting Community Agriculture and Local Education Systems (Project 

SCALES), Applications for First Cohort Due January 26, 2024 

Led by the Center for School and Community Partnerships at Boise State University, these projects 

will increase the procurement of locally sourced foods by developing innovative partnerships between 

schools and producers, growers, and processors. In addition, schools will be supported in the 

preparation of the foods and promoting them to students. Project SCALES was awarded $16.1 million 

and will provide two cohorts with sub-grants of up to $150,000 each (70 total). Applications for the 

first cohort close on January 26, 2024. Applications for the second cohort will open in 2025. 

 

USDA 2023-24 School Food Authority (SFA) Survey on Supply Chain Disruption and 

Student Participation 

The USDA’s Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) is conducting a web survey of all school food 

authorities (SFAs) that operate Child Nutrition Programs and needs your input. The survey seeks to 

collect information on current key challenges SFAs are facing, including those related to school food 

procurement, program administration, and program finances. 

 

FNS has contracted with Decision Information Resources, Inc. (DIR) to conduct the 2023-24 SFA 

Survey on Supply Chain Disruption and Student Participation with all public, charter, and private 

SFAs nationwide. Your participation is vital to providing FNS with information they need to support 

school districts during this time. Please take advantage of this opportunity to share your experiences 

from this school year and communicate the specific issues you are facing in your community directly 

to FNS.  

 

On January 29, 2024, DIR will email you a link to the survey. It will come from 

noreply@qemailserver.com. Please add this email address to your approved senders list so you do not 

miss the email. When completing the survey, you will provide information about your SFA for school 

year 2023-24. The survey has a maximum of 30 questions and is estimated to take up to 20 minutes to 

complete. Please complete it as soon as you are able, but no later than March 11, 2024. 

 

For questions about this survey, please contact the survey team at DIR toll-free at 844-632-9019 or 

email SFASupplyChainSurvey@dir-online.com. For additional information, please review the 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LnRoZWx1bmNoYm94Lm9yZy9hcHBseS1mb3ItYS1ncmFudC9wbGFudHMtZ3JhbnQvPyIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzExMjguODYyNDc3MTEifQ.XenTyVLP9bdGM1TsdTqj4H3s5dkoTszS7_z7KVHY83g%2Fs%2F183796575%2Fbr%2F231672180416-l&data=05%7C02%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C19d4c7088cf04f955e3008dc0c8fc1ac%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638399058760749912%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Uz9jNG1h2I9C4St4S2fZ2Zh%2FkTDWgrhK1Uym2Qy1Ag4%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vcHJvamVjdHNjYWxlcy5jb20vIiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMTEyOC44NjI0NzcxMSJ9.uWYfaIz4PQFmRb8ygTUaZOfJLofnRc47rh3QHPOXbfU%2Fs%2F183796575%2Fbr%2F231672180416-l&data=05%7C02%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C1362c298013341e281ba08dc0c9045b8%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638399060988903016%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=d%2Bme8AWJrNifCmhe2GsWRRQip5lv1f0G%2FVpZvGqWaT8%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vcHJvamVjdHNjYWxlcy5jb20vIiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMTEyOC44NjI0NzcxMSJ9.uWYfaIz4PQFmRb8ygTUaZOfJLofnRc47rh3QHPOXbfU%2Fs%2F183796575%2Fbr%2F231672180416-l&data=05%7C02%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C1362c298013341e281ba08dc0c9045b8%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638399060988903016%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=d%2Bme8AWJrNifCmhe2GsWRRQip5lv1f0G%2FVpZvGqWaT8%3D&reserved=0
mailto:noreply@qemailserver.com
mailto:SFASupplyChainSurvey@dir-online.com
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“Frequently Asked Questions” document. To learn more about other ongoing FNS surveys and data 

collection, visit the USDA’s “Current Data Collections” webpage. 

 

Thank you in advance for your support of the 2023-24 Survey and your participation in this important 

effort. 

 

 

Resource Roundup: Monitoring Order Status of USDA Foods 

The Food Distribution Program (FDP) team frequently reminds school food directors to run a 

Requisition Status Report at least monthly to monitor the status of USDA Foods orders going to 

processors and the state contracted warehouse. The Web-based Supply Chain Management (WBSCM) 

Training Guide on the FDP webpage provides step-by-step instructions on how to run this report, as 

well as ordering and contact information. 

 

 
 

Good to Know 

 

Recording Available for USDA’s webinar: Level Up Your Professional Standards 

Tracking 

A recording is now available of the USDA’s webinar, Level Up Your Professional Standards Tracking. 

The webinar demonstrated some of the newest time-saving features of the Professional Standards 

Training Tracker Tool (PSTTT), including logging certifications (e.g., food handler's license) and 

enhanced search and filter capabilities for managing employee lists and logging training. 

 

 

School Nutrition Environment and Services: Policies and Practices That Promote 

Healthy Eating Among K-12 Students 

School Nutrition Environment and Services: Policies and Practices That Promote Healthy Eating 

Among K-12 Students is a systematic review of 97 articles that identifies ways schools can improve 

nutrition services and help students adopt food and beverage choices that support health. The authors 

found that the actions below resulted in increased selection and consumption of healthier foods and 

beverages:  

 

• Providing school nutrition professionals with professional development. 

• Improving the palatability of school meals. 

• Offering taste tests. 

• Pre-slicing fruit. 

• Providing recess before lunch. 

• Offering incentives for trying healthier options. 

• Providing access to drinking water. 

 
  

https://usdasfa.gov1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_6M5JADaO0d6mkVE
https://www.fns.usda.gov/ops/current-data-collections
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/FDP/WBSCM_Training_Guide.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/FDP/WBSCM_Training_Guide.pdf
https://www.fns.usda.gov/tn/level-up-professional-standards-tracking
https://t.emailupdates.cdc.gov/r/?id=h85335d7a,1aac7d4c,1ab34008&e=QUNTVHJhY2tpbmdJRD1ETTExODY1NyZBQ1NUcmFja2luZ0xhYmVsPUNvcHklMjBvZiUyMFJlc2VhcmNoJTIwUm91bmR1cCUyMFRFTVBMQVRF&s=t5YxuCBJqNtekEMZBTUIqxoop0FmR44xMsnL_s1i1vQ
https://t.emailupdates.cdc.gov/r/?id=h85335d7a,1aac7d4c,1ab34008&e=QUNTVHJhY2tpbmdJRD1ETTExODY1NyZBQ1NUcmFja2luZ0xhYmVsPUNvcHklMjBvZiUyMFJlc2VhcmNoJTIwUm91bmR1cCUyMFRFTVBMQVRF&s=t5YxuCBJqNtekEMZBTUIqxoop0FmR44xMsnL_s1i1vQ
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In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and 

policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on 

the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender 

identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or 

retaliation for prior civil rights activity. 

 

Program information may be made available in languages other 

than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative 

means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., 

Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), 

should contact the responsible state or local agency that 

administers the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 

720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the 

Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 

 

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 

should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 

Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online 

at:  https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-

3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or 

by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain 

the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a 

written description of the alleged discriminatory action in 

sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil 

Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil 

rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must 

be submitted to USDA by: 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 

3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 

Education is committed to a policy of 

equal opportunity/affirmative action for 

all qualified persons. The Connecticut 

Department of Education does not 

discriminate in any employment 

practice, education program, or 

educational activity on the basis of race; 

color; religious creed; age; sex; 

pregnancy; sexual orientation; workplace 

hazards to reproductive systems, gender 

identity or expression; marital status; 

national origin; ancestry; retaliation for 

previously opposed discrimination or 

coercion, intellectual disability; genetic 

information; learning disability; physical 

disability (including, but not limited to, 

blindness); mental disability 

(past/present history thereof); military 

or veteran status; status as a victim of 

domestic violence; or criminal record in 

state employment, unless there is a bona 

fide occupational qualification excluding 

persons in any of the aforementioned 

protected classes. Inquiries regarding the 

Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s nondiscrimination policies 

should be directed to: Attorney Louis 

Todisco, Connecticut State Department 

of Education, by mail 450 Columbus 

Boulevard, Hartford, CT 06103-1841; or 

by telephone 860-713-6594; or by email 

louis.todisco@ct.gov. 

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s (CSDE) School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, or 

contact the school nutrition programs staff at the Connecticut State 

Department of Education, Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs,  

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. 

This document is available at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/

SLT_01_10_2024.pdf. 

https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:louis.todisco@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/‌SLT_01_10_2024.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/‌SLT_01_10_2024.pdf

